28.10.06  

Dr H C Sharatchandra

Chairman KSPCB

Bangalore 1

By email to : kspcb@kar.nic.in 
[BCC : sharatchandra@vsnl.net, anjana@sharppr.net, recycle@ewasteindia.com, monish@amodasolutions.com] 
Dear Dr Sharatchandra

MERCURY POLLUTION PREVENTION

Greetings.  A major source of urban mercury pollution is from tubelights and fluorescents.  They are the ONLY form of E-waste that I have actually found discarded countrywide in municipal waste dumps. (Other ewaste seems to be eagerly harnessed for backyard recycling).

One 40W tubelight contains 20-40 mg mercury, depending on the brand. This quantity, which is equal to the daily safe exposure limit for 4000 persons, is released within 8 hours of tubelight caps being removed on roadsides for the sake of recovering 50 paise to Re 1 worth of aluminium for sale for recycling. (Currently, unless analyses prove the contrary, I believe these mercury limits fall below the 50mg Mercury and mercury compounds limits forHaz-waste in Class A Schedule 2 of the Haz-Waste Rules).

Nowadays throughout the EU and in much of the US, RoHS and WEEE legislation classifies fluorescents as hazardous waste unless each contains less than 5 mg mercury. These LOW-MERCURY TUBELIGHTS are readily available there as standard products. These are not yet produced in India for want of adequate demand, but are readily available as OGL imports from Singapore etc at slightly higher cost. CFL alternatives are low-mercury, and LED arrays are even less polluting and more power-saving.

Abroad, high-mercury tubelights end up in Haz-waste landfills which are readily available and conscientiously used.  In the absence of such an infrastructure and culture in India, I have the following suggestions for the KSPCB to take a national lead in mitigating this source of pollution:

1,  Require all Urban Local Bodies in Karnataka, or at least those with over 1 or 2 lakh population, and all PWD and Highway establishments, to tender for and PURCHASE only LOW-MERCURY FLURORESCENTS from now on, and to auction their stocks of discarded tubelights (all high-mercury ones currently) only to Authorised Recyclers. 

2,  Similarly, wherever KSPCB has an opportunity to issue consents to large housing or commercial and industrial complexes and technology parks etc, they should be required as a pre-condition to install and permanently use ONLY LOW-MERCURY LIGHTING FIXTURES, so that we move forward to a less polluting future.
3,  If possible, ULBs may be urged to issue annual consents to existing large institutions and commercial complexes subject to their switching over to low-mercury lighting fixtures and showing proof of compliance.  

4, Simultaneously, if such State legislation or persuasion is possible, all electrical dealers in the State (or at least in our 50 largest ULBs) should be required to TAKE-BACK discarded high-mercury tubelights for any similar products sold, with effect from a given date, on conditions similar to our car-battery take-back rules, with Extended Producer Responsibility for the reverse-distribution chain.

5,  Economic instruments are also necessary to move society in this direction.  Sales Tax authorities may be asked to cooperate in this effort, by announcing a lower State ST on low-mercury tubelights. With the help of CPCB, the Centre may be urged to reduce or waive import duties etc for at least three years on low-mercury tubelights to bring their costs in line with locally manufactured high-mercury ones.  

Philips etc may be asked to make a presentation on the cost-effectiveness of low-mercury alternatives and what would equalise costs.

6,  Another potential economic incentive, if sufficient ULBs cooperate to switch to not just low-mercury but also low-energy-consuming streetlights, is their clubbing for earning VERs (instead of CERs which are cumbersome to apply for and monitor). KSPCB could facilitate this by being the "clubbing agency" and might want to consider keeping a part of the VER earnings of ULBs as facilitator fees. (An energy cess similar to water cess?).
7,  It may be worth posting these proposals or intentions on the KSPCB website to invite comments and suggestions.

with best wishes and always with pleasure at your service,

Yours sincerely

Almitra Patel

----------------------------      
24th October 2006
To

Sri. Sharath Chandra 
Chairman

Karnataka State Pollution Control Board

Church Street

BANGALORE – 560 001

Dear Sir,
At the outset, please accept our heartiest congratulations on your appointment as the Chairman of Karnataka State Pollution Control Board.  
With the position comes a great responsibility. We in our Trust have believed that only a chosen few can take on the cudgels and only a few can shoulder that responsibility to usher-in the change that we are all looking for. The main task of our Navachetana Trust, has been to network and get all the like minded individuals and institutions together for a cause which has a larger view, grandeur idea and greater purpose.  
We have been introduced to each other by our common friend Ms.Almitra Patel and friends introduced by Almitra, will also be our “Mitra”
To introduce ourselves, we began our greening mission with a Project called as “Laksha Vruksha”.  As the name connotes, our main task was to plant atleast 1 Lakh saplings and we are happy to inform you that we have been successful in this mission. 
Later we initiated formation of Karnataka Vanasamvardhana Trust in a unique experiment of bringing all spiritual Heads of religions on one common platform with one single manthra i.e. to plant, to plant and to plant.   This Karnataka Vanasamvardhana Trust got into an arrangement with the Government of Karnataka for free supply of 5 Crores saplings.   Within 2 years, we were able to distribute and plant as much as 3.50 Crores. When this movement was getting strengthened, due to the fall of the Government, the whole system disintegrated and was demolished by some forces who were unable to tolerate the astounding success.  However, we were not discouraged and as a result of networking with many Organizations and individuals we are happy to inform that we are in a position to distribute not only a few lakhs but a few Crores saplings in one year.
We also initiated a unique Project called as “Vananjali” by networking with various organizations and institutions and in this task, we had given a primordial role to the KSPCB.  This Project was launched by Mr. Alexander, Ex-Chairman of KSPCB and before he could get into the mode, there was a change at the top position and nothing much came out of it.  Copy of the brochure is enclosed herewith for your kind information.
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Later we conducted a Workshop called as “Eco Dharma” in which your predecessor Mr. Bomananda Mane was a participant in the function along with a fleet of officials.  The achievement so far in this Project is that we have been able to network with many NGO’s and there is work going on even today in bits and pieces.  
On our part we have distributed the enclosed Government Order which remains just as an Order and nothing much is happening.  Infact, from our Trust, we had also kept an eye on some development near Tumkur Road and are even responsible for a halt on the Layout which is being formed, within the area of River Arkavathi basin, I am also enclosing herewith the Newspaper Reports for your kind information.

I need not emphasize the importance of Water and the resurrection of River Arkavathi which has dried up right in front of our eyes and we seem to have turned a blind eye to the sort of development that is going on within the Arkavathi River basin. Through the Commissioner, we were able to release an advertisement in the Newspaper that that they would not regularize any development coming within the purview of the Arkavathi River basin and the Government Order.
We request you to kindly take up this issue on a priority basis. We need to convey a very strong message to enforce the Government Order.  I am sure you would also have access to this information to network with the organizations and take a lead role in reviving and resurrecting the drying and dying River Arkavathi.

Looking forward to meet you in person, on a prior appointment, at your convenience.
With warm regards,

V SRINIVASA RAJU

Managing Trustee

Navachetana Trust

Encl: A/a
